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?; . CITY OF NORTH PORT
N {"h -t FINANCE DEPARTMENT/PURCHASING DIVISION
OK PO& 4970 CITY HALL BLVD, STE 337
FLORIDA NORTH PORT, FLORIDA 34286
Office: 941.429.7170
Fax: 941.429.7173
Email: purchasing@cityofnorthport.com

AWARD RECOMMENDATION

To: Rick Newkirk, Director, Utilities

Thru: Jennifer Fehrs, P.E., Project Manager

From: Keith Raney, Contract Administrator Il

Date: 5/21/2019

Subject: RFB NO. 2019-65 2018/19 Water Distribution Improvements

Bid opening was held on May 16, 2019. Seven (7) bids were received from:

COMPANY NAME
TOTAL BID
Killebrew, Inc. $923,595.00
Andrew Sitework, LLC $725,369.53
Spectrum Underground, Inc. $1,059,692.30
C Squared Certified General $779,372.90
Contractor, Inc

E.T. MacKenzie of Florida Inc. $916,236.00
Strickler Brothers $798,206.00

Underground, Inc.

Boyd Irrigation, Inc $743,777.25

Please review the submittals, provided to Jennifer Fehrs. Purchasing has reviewed the seven (7) bid submittals
and has determined it to be responsive (see attached tabulation). Purchasing has reviewed the bid submittals
and has deemed the apparent low bidder to be responsive in accordance with the specifications and addenda
(see attached tabulation). A responsive submittal is one which conforms in all material respects to the solicitation.
Refers to a bid that contains no exceptions or deviations from the terms, conditions, and specifications.

The Project Manager/Consultant shall review the submittals to determine if the bidder is responsible. A responsible
person, company or entity is determined to have the capability in all respects to fully perform the contract requirements
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and has the integrity and reliability which will assure good faith performance and the capacity and capability to perform
in accordance with the specifications. Please complete and sign this form and attach your recommendation along with
the recommendation of Project Manager/Consultant for Finance Director’s approval. Upon receipt of this form, | will

post Notice of Intent (NOI) and will initiate the contract process.

APPARENT LOW BIDDERs SUBMITTAL:
Andrew Sitework LLC

APPARENT LOW BIDDER
SUBMITTAL

YES

NO N/A or OTHER

1 Procurement reviewed and determined the apparent low bidder
to be responsive:
Andrew Sitework LLC

2 Project Manager/Engineer reviewed and determined the
apparent low bidder to be responsible bidder meeting or
exceeding specifications:

Andrew Sitework LLC

3 Department Director recommendation: to the lowest responsive,
responsible bidder meeting or exceeding specifications:
Andrew Sitework LLC

>

DEPARTMENT: ADDITIONAL JUSTIFICATION ATTACHED (OPTIONAL):

YES NO
X

Contract Award to be approved by Commission at the June 25th

meeting:

TOTAL BID PRICE $725,369.53

CONTINGENCY AMOUNT S
or
PERCENTAGE OF TOTAL BID 5 %

Recommend award to bidder(s):
Andrew Sitework LLC

2511 Palm Ave

Fort Myers, FL 33916
239-226-1606

239-226-1605 Fax
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For Reasons Listed Below: Andrew Sitework is the lowest responsive responsible bidder

meeting/exceeding expectations. Andrew Sitework was the Contractor for the Ortiz project from Eager
to Grobe and was excellent to work with. They are also the Contractor working on the Cranberry Bridge

water main project.
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Kim Ferrell, Fn;;ancé Director

Jennifer(F
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